224 Crop circles to come at Redruth Cambridge & Clitheroe   
31st May 2010 

Good evening Matthew, thank you for coming back to us at this late hour; this is Humen and Filo working in unison on this transmission

We thought that to work in this way on this first occasion, would demonstrate to you just how closely we are actually working together on the whole crop circle information project

So we are pleased that your interest has been rekindled. We very much hope that you will take the opportunity to visit a number of our creations in the not too distant future. We are very keen for you to do so: you will be very actively involved in this whole programme Matthew.
One of the things we mentioned to you early on was that the programme was being enlarged, in that it would be extended away from the initial original axis essentially based around sites in Wiltshire. So we are going to bring you a bit of information about circles which will appear during this summer period. We can’t tell you the date, or necessarily the sequence, but what we can tell you is a few locations where they will be occurring; well away from where you would normally expect them to be.
So the first of these is Redruth in Cornwall. The important thing to note about this location Matthew is that it will be created on a new type of substrate. It will not be a circle that is created within a living crop. So that will be fascinating for you to witness and to understand.
Another location will be very close to the city in which Tony is currently living: Cambridge. This will be within a living substrate: it will be within sugar beet, but again this is a new substrate for us to work in. It represents a new challenge: we find the prospect very exciting.
The other location - we’re only going to give you three at this point in time, but there will be others – is a site close to Clitheroe. This will be working within a traditional crop-type substrate. The important thing here will be the location and the way in which this circle can actually be viewed.
Once again we are very pleased to be working with you again on this project. It’s going to be very central in your work and your focus for the next few months. A lot is going to happen and we would actively encourage you to probe deeply into previous circles, the meanings of which we are more than happy to pass on to you.
We would also encourage you to make contact with others who are established in working in this area, with whom you will form a close and exciting working relationship very quickly.
So we will bring you more information regularly, and we’re pleased to be able to work with you together on this transmission. This will become a format that will become commonplace; we will demonstrate to you how we are all working closely on advising and assisting you through this difficult period.
Once again we’d like to re-iterate that there is absolutely nothing to be worried about; there is no risk to anyone ever involved in any of this work; there is never any malice intended. A very good evening to you
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